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Swaffham Town Council 
Market, Events &Tourism Committee

Minutes of the Market, Events & Tourism Committee meeting held on Monday, 15th June 2020 at 5.30pm via virtual media link.
Present:


Mr F Eagle (in the Chair)
Councillors:
Mrs S Matthews, Mrs J Skinner, Mrs L Beech, Mr S Bell, Mrs W Bensley, Mr Paul Darby, 
Non Councillors:

Miss K Wells

Town Council Officers:
Mrs C Smith (Deputy Town Clerk)

Mrs R Ostler (Market Superintendent)

Mrs S Dent (Project Officer).
Members of the Public: 
none
1 Apologies and reasons for absence

Mr B Holmes

Mr Lee Martin (Market Trader, not member of committee).  5.30 on a Monday is a difficult time for him as has a very early start in the morning would prefer an earlier start.  However, the meeting time was moved back to 5.30 so that people at work could attend.  No time ideal for everyone.
2 To receive declarations of interest for items included on the Agenda 

To adjourn the meeting to allow any traders or members of the public to address the Market, Events & Tourism Committee in a PUBLIC OPEN FORUM (Maximum of 15 minutes) 

The Chairman informed the Meeting that Hayden Eagle who runs a plant stall on the market is his brother.
Cllr S Bell, if discussing Christmas lights switch on as has a business interest in the event.
3 To receive and agree the Minutes:  
Market Events and Tourism Committee meetings of 18th May 2020 and 1st June 2020.

Agreed.

4 To report on outstanding actions agreed at previous meetings.

Market Web site:  
The TC have registered the domain name www.norfolksmarkettown.com with Go Daddy (£2 for first year).  Have set up a ‘coming soon’ web page.
Agreed that it should include ALL businesses in the town Centre, not just the Market.  
Agreed should be an agenda item for next month.
Christmas lights.

Agreed to spend:  

· The design available for purchase was approved by the committee. £1500 of the £2000 budget on 6X lights from Blachere (£1k voucher and £1k from fund raising last year).

· Remaining £500.  

SB would find out what was available from his contact for second hand lights and report to next meeting.  

If these were not suitable then agreed to purchase more white ‘string lights’ from Blachere.

Market Rent Holiday 

The full Town Council agreed that Traders would have 4 weeks FOC when they return to the Market.  This means that some of traders who returned in the first phase are now being charged full rent.  Traders have requested a longer reduction as they are still not trading at full capacity.  Any change would have to be agreed by full council.
· FE pointed out that every trader has been given the opportunity to apply for a discretionary grant to make up for their reduced trading, up to £2000.  
· Agreed current arrangement was fair and not to raise at full council.

· Proposed some additional targeted marketing to promote the market.
5 Report from the Deputy Town Clerk regarding Market issues with input from the Market Superintendent:
5.1 Report on the phased re-opening of the market – including review of layout, traders feedback.

CS / RO update

· The new layout working well.  Busy but people observing social distancing.

· There has been a mixed response from traders to the ‘new’ layout and locations.

· Remeasuring market.  Might need to review in future, if use meterage or area.

Watchman & Wife 

FE left meeting for next item.  JS took over Chair
STC has received a letter from David Smith (Watchman & Wife) after a heated exchange with FE on Saturday 13th July.  His main concerns were:

· That he would want to go back to his original place ‘post covid’.  
· He understood from the TC that his licence had been cancelled prior to the restart in May. This was a misunderstanding. Traders were sent notice of a temporary need to move from their regular position, NOT to suspend their licences. 
· Agreed that do need to look at the layout of the Market in the future but this needs to be done as a whole not piecemeal and once current issues have eased.  Has to be a proper consultation.
· It was agreed that it was best to diffuse the situation and CS would respond to DS and answer his queries.

FE returned to the meeting and resumed the Chair.
Market Layout during Covid.

Plant stalls at War Memorial.

· FE planned that all plant stalls would be at the War Memorial in order to create a ‘focus’ for plants and involve less movement by shoppers.

· There were 2 plant stalls at War Memorial last week.  However, the ‘regular’ stall at the Memorial objected to  having the 2nd plant stall there.  
Going forward.  

· Need to keep reviewing layout as more stalls return.  
· Likely to reduce 2m social distancing.  This would make it possible to get more stalls in and allow a quicker return more to ‘normality’.  BUT can’t return to original layout yet.
· IF needed to close again have the current layout / plans to revert to.  
Staffing
· FE concerned that if one of regular team tested positive would this mean the key market managers / traders would have to isolate so couldn’t run the market?  

· BUT risk assessment states that shouldn’t attend market if ill and should make sure that all staff, volunteers and traders are clear about this.  

Swaffham Covid testing in Theatre Street.  
· Would be good to promote but difficult to find out when will be there.

Fish Race
Both fishmongers have agreed to hold a race to ‘fillet a mackerel’ as a promotion for the market and to raise it’s profile on social media.

· Use Facebook to guess how long it will take to fillet a Mackerel. Post on Facebook and ‘like’ / ‘share’ Swaffham Market page.

· Film competition at the weekend (not advertised) then give results next week.

· Winner gets the Mackerel from the slower fishmonger.  Could collect the following Saturday.

Feedback

Now mainly getting positive feedback on the market both from users and other authorities, the organised set up of the Market has given everyone in the wider town confidence to reopen.  FE well done to everyone involved.

5.2 To consider the impact on the market of Breckland’s social distancing measures.

CS is liaising with Amie Foster from BC about plans to ‘barriering off’ areas around the Market Place and has a meeting on Tuesday 16th June.  This is partly to allow social distancing for shoppers but also to create larger outdoor areas for the licenced food premises to use, the plan includes providing additional outdoor seating for these businesses. It is not clear that BC are aware of the area that the Market uses and have taken this into account.  CS hopes to clarify these issues.

CS is currently only aware of plans for the areas outside The Greyhound and Green Parrot.  KW understands that Initial phase of reopening of food premises will probably be outside eating and that all licenced food premises are being offered the opportunity to apply to extend the area they use outside their premises.  The area outside the Market Café is under consideration and that this would extend into the area currently used by the Market.  The increased ‘outside’ area is vital for businesses with limited indoor space and it would not be feasible to move/remove it for the Market, it needs to remain in place all week.
BC Councillors will be the main contact for concerns and issues with this.  
6 To receive and consider reports from Market Trader Representatives.
6.1 Saturday Market & Auction

Investigating ways in which Swaffham Auction could return but will be difficult with current social distancing requirements.
6.2 Friday Market

Friday Market. Hayden Eagle is looking at ways of re-opening and hopes may be able to in July.

6.3 Poultry Auction, reopening 4th July.  
Will be under a strict 2m distancing, no groups, no children. Very different to how has always run.
7 Report on Events

7.1 To receive and consider a summary of events that have been cancelled any that may go ahead (attached).
The meeting discussed the various options and agreed:
Outdoor Cinema

Review options and pricing.  Investigate possible sponsors.  Other possible options included using Theatre Street car park.  Any event would be subject to Government Covid-19 Guidance and regulations at the time.

Classic Car Day

This may be possible with ‘timed’ (free) entry.  Continue to plan but need to be careful and may still have to cancel.

Dads Army Day

Cancel.  

Christmas Lights Switch On

Have time to review in light of Covid-19 developments.

8 Late or urgent matters at the Chairman’s discretion, not included elsewhere on the agenda (prior notice must be given).
LB proposed a ‘Best Garden’ themed competition.  Would make a positive of the extra time that people have had to spend in their gardens this year.  Agreed to go ahead:

· LB to be STC lead, working with SD to deliver.

· Timing before end of July.

· Liaise with Allotments / Iceni who have run previous garden competitions.

· Hope to involve local garden centres for sponsorship but may need a small budget.
9 Date for next meeting

Monday 20th July 2020, 5.30pm on Zoom.
Meeting Closed:



           Chairman…………………..

Initials……..

